BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, February 1, 2005

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allen Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting on Tuesday, February 1, 2005 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.

Attendance: Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde, Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Open Session/ Update:

State Representative Douglas Peterson informed the Board regarding Kings Beach and the possibility of the Town returning it back to the State.

Amelia O’Malley, Superintendent / Director of the North Shore Technical High School gave an update to the Board.

Swampscott Police Chief Ronald Madigan updated the Board on the Data Summary Report for 2004. 

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from January 4, 2005 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Kopelman and Paige, P.C in the amount of $3159.00 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve Common Victuallers for Swampscott House of Pizza, 444 Humphrey Street seconded by Selectman Baker.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve Common Victuallers for Junction Hall, 215 Burrill Street seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve renewal of Class II Car Dealers License for Swampscott Auto Detailing, 17 Columbia Street seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to hold a Special Town Meeting on March 29, 2005 seconded by Selectman Hyde.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to appoint Sue Burgess to the Election Commission seconded by Selectman Hyde. Selectman Paster and Selectman Cassidy recused themselves from vote.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve mooring fee increase to $4.00 per foot for both residents and non-residents seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to remove the Utility Easement Plan on Brooks Terrace seconded by Selectman Baker.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the Town Clerk position, which they have had approximately thirty applicants apply. A recommendation of a candidate will be forwarded to the Board prior to the next scheduled meeting.

Commendations:

The Department of Public Works was recognized and thanked by a resident for their assistance with recent snowstorms.

 Swampscott Police Officer, Michael Serino, was recognized by a resident for his assistance with a motorist.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to adjourn meeting at 9:15P.M. Seconded by Selectman Paster.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

